Mounted Eagles
Board of Director’s Meeting

October 11, 2010

Northwind Grille

Call to Order:  The meeting was called to order by Jan Moran at 6:20 p.m.
Members Present:  Aggie Stroot, Executive Director  Board Members present: Jan Moran, Cheryl Triplett, Mary Rosemore- Hammer, Lise Lunde, Colleen Langren and Lynn Fairbanks.  Quorum present.   Guests: Susie Balif and Toni Wasilensky. 

Review of Minutes:   A motion to approve the minutes was made by Mary Rosemore-Hammer, seconded by Colleen Langren.  Approved.
Financial Reports:  The financial reports were reviewed. A motion to approve the financial reports was made by Colleen Langren and seconded by Lise Lunde.   Approved.
Quarterly Reports:

· Volunteers – Toni reported on the quarterly volunteer training.  There were 21 volunteers in attendance.  It was a good training, with refreshers on side walking, leading, and Toni gave a presentation on positive talk to the horses, and ending riding sessions on a positive note with the riders and horses.
· Program Horses – Mounted Eagles program is in need of more horses.  Earl will be retired soon and ME needs replacements for Butter and Wind Dancer.  Butter was loaned to ME on a year’s lease, which is up.  ME is getting an 11 year old horse for the program.  The need for more horses for the program will be put into the newsletter so that all leads can be followed.  Ground driving might need to be used for the horses that have health problems until they are replaced.  
· Riding Program/Horse Show – ME hasn’t taken any new riders at this time due to the horse shortage.  The Horse Show is scheduled for October 17th & 24th.  Registration begins at 1:00 p.m. and the show starts at 1:30.  There will be 2 classes offered.  
Old Business:  

· Re-Accreditation Process – Mounted Eagles accreditation has been finalized and is valid until October 2015.
· Horses –.  No response to the Craig’s list ad for horses.
· HoofIn It – There was a good turnout, with 18 horses, 11 non riders and 11 for the dinner.  Profit is $896.66!!!  ME will have the event in 2011.  
New Business:  

· Christmas Cookie Sales – ME cookie sale will be from October 14 – November 4th, 2010.  There will be 5 varieties of cookies for sale, with the price staying the same.  There will be forms available for pick up in the barn, Cheryl will email them out, and it will be put on the website.  Baking instructions will be handed out when cookies are delivered.  
· Christmas Card Orders – Wal-Mart has raised their prices to .44, ME will sell cards at $1 each, 4x3 magnets, mouse pads, stickers and 4x6 and 5x7 prints will be for sale.  Orders will be taken and delivered:
Ordered
Delivered

October 28 …
November 4  
November 2…
November 9
November 4 …
November 18

November 9 …
November 16
· CSDEA – It was discussed that ME should put the 2011 show bill in this publication for more exposure and to pull people from the outer areas of MN.  ME could also put the event on the CSDEA calendar.  

· Facebook account – It was decided that ME would have a facebook page, and it will be set up by Cheryl.
Next Meeting:  November 15h, 2010 at Northwind Grille  

Respectfully submitted:  Cheryl Triplett 
